
I.K. Gujral Punjab Technical University   Jalandhar, 
Kapurthala 

NOTIFICATION 

Ref. No.: IKGPTU/COE/194                               Dated: 27.04.2025 

This is in response to your request for postponement of the end semester 
examination in the event of the recent Pahalgam incident. It has been 
decided by the university as the following: 

1. Students of J&K origin studying in colleges affiliated to IKG PTU and 
have moved or want to go to their respective hometowns in J&K after the 
unfortunate incident Pahalgam shall submit application for the same to 
the university through their respective colleges.  

2. ⁠They shall be allowed to abstain from the end semester exams 
beginning from April 28, 2025. 

3. ⁠The university shall re-conduct their exams at designated centres 
decided by the university on a later date after their return to their 
respective colleges. 

4. ⁠Those students who want to stay back and want to appear in the 
exams they can do so. 

5. ⁠Honorable DGP (Punjab Police) has already been requested to provide 
security in the examination centres during the exams. 

6. ⁠Prior written permission from the university shall be necessary to 
appear in the rescheduled exams. 

7. ⁠Conduct of Re-examination, evaluation and Result declaration shall be 
considered at par with regular examination. 

All concerned are advised to cooperate. 

This provision has the approval of competent authority. 

 
Controller of Examinations 

 

Copy to:  
1. Chief Secretary, Punjab for information Please. 
2. DGP Punjab for information Please. 
3. Principal Secretary, Department of Technical Education and Industrial 

Training Punjab for information Please. 
4. Director, Department of Technical Education and Industrial Training 

Punjab for information Please. 
5. SVC for information of Vice-Chancellor. 
6. Registrar, IKGPTU for Information. 
7. All officers related to Examination Branch. 
8. All local Controllers, Superintendents for Examination Centres. 
9. All Institution and Faculty Members. 

10. All Student through login available at university website. 


